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June 2017 

Activities at a Glance  
 

♦  June 3 - 9 am Mother Lode Swap Meet  
    setup. 5 pm Member potluck at the food 
    tent. 
 
♦  June 4 - Mother Lode Swap Meet. Gold 
    Country Fairgrounds. Gates open 5 AM. 
 
♦  July 4 - Dutch Flat Parade and picnic at  
    Little Bear Tree Farm in Alta. 
 
♦  July 27-30 - NORCAL HCCA Ryan Ramble   
    Tour. See details on our website. 
 
♦  Aug 12 - Beat the Heat - Breakfast Tour. 
 
♦ Sept 16 - Tour to Uncle Tom's Cabin-  
   Manifold cookout or picnic lunch- Saylor 
  

 
 

  

Mother Lode Swap Meet, June 4 
 

Saturday, June 3 - Field marking and set up will 

begin at 9 am, We will be setting up barricades, 

tents, trash cans, signs and getting the food booth 

set up. Lunch will be provided for those working 

Saturday morning. At 4pm we will begin checking 

in vendors for early setup. 

We will need members to bring ice chests to keep 

things cold. Club provides the ice.  Bring them 

Saturday. 

Potluck - The potluck will start at 5pm, Saturday 

and is open to all club members.  This year the club 

will not be providing tri-tip or other main dish.  So, 

bring your favorite main dish, salad, side or dessert, 

table service and drinks.   

Pies - We are known for our pies, so bring a fruit 

pie or two.  They are big sellers at the food booth. 

Sunday - 5am- we open the gates, begin selling 

coffee and donuts.  If you are helping with parking 

vendors, manning the gates or working the food 

booth early shifts, then you need to be there.  If you 

did not sign up for a job, come on out and we will 

find a spot for you. 

Sunday 1pm - Now we have to tear it all down and 

clean up. So, stay around and help. 

The Mother Lode Model T Club Swap Meet is one 

of the few remaining club run swap meets in 

Northern Calif.  We are well known throughout the 

region for the place tor find and sell vintage cars 

and parts. 

To continue to make our swap meet a success we 

need everyone to pitch in and help   

If you need more information or want to help please 

call Gary Krezman, field or Julie Instness, food. 

   
    T- Diggins' page 1



 
 

Club Shirts 

Here is what we have left: 
Tee - screen print logo on back, Club name on front - one XL 

Polo w/ pocket- Club name embroidered on front- 1 M & 1 XL 

Sweat Hoodie with zipper - one Large 

Sweat Hoodie no zipper - one X-Large  

Call me to reserve one 916-202-5842.  I will bring them to the 

Potluck Saturday. 

 
        From the Poor Red's Tour…. 

 
 

 

Golden 

Cadillac's are 

best by the 

Emergency 

Exit! 

 

 

 

 

                          

                  

We took over the entire restaurant.  

 

 

 
 

 
Independence Day Parade in Dutch Flat 

 
Tuesday, July 4 we will meet 
at Raley's at 7:30 am and leave 
by 8 am traveling scenic back 
roads to the quaint little town 
of Dutch Flat.  The parade will 
begin at 10 am and make a 
couple of laps around town. 
After the parade we will leave 

for Little Bear Tree farm in Alta for our picnic 
lunch.  Be sure to bring a lunch. 
 

 
 

Ford Model T Coast to Coast 
 
 What an adventure it must have been! 

  Three guys - author Tom Cotter, photographer Michael 

Alan Ross and Model T expert Dave Coleman left Times 

Square in New York City at 9 AM on Sunday, May 7, and 

drove a 1926 Model T Speedster all the way to the Golden 

Gate Bridge in San Francisco.  They retraced much of the 

old Lincoln Highway.  Their trip was chronicled on their 

Facebook page, fordmodeltcoasttocoast. They arrived on the 

west Coast Monday, 

May 22. They came 

through Auburn on 

Sunday, May 21st 

where they met up with 

Matt Ryan and his 

speedster and stopped at 

Ikeda's for pie where 

they met up with Racing 

legend Scott Pruett. 

Sunday Morning he met up with some of our club members 

in Cool who were on their way to the Poor Red's Tour.  

Plans are to write and publish a book about the adventure.  

"Ford Model T Coast to Coast, A Slow Drive Across a Fast 

Country", due out next year. 

Motorbooks is 

offering a pre-

publication special -- 

40% discount -- for 

fans that have been 

following them on 

Facebook. 

Just send an email to 
SpecialSales@Quarto.com 

before Father's Day, 

June 18, and give 

your name, email address and mailing address. When the 

book is published next year, you'll be able to buy it at 40% 

off. 
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Poor Reds Tour 
 

Despite a cool start earlier in the week, the weather warmed up nicely for the tour to Poor Reds 
hosted by David and Patricia Pava on Sunday, May 21, 2017.  Harvey and Kate Bandy led a 
contingent from Sacramento to the starting point, while Brad and Annette Lusk did the same for those 
coming from Auburn. 

In total, nearly 80 people 
including members of the 
Sacramento Model T Ford Club, 
the Mother Lode Model T Club, 
Nor Cal Horseless Carriage 
Club and a few members of the 
BAHCC met at 10 AM in  
Cameron Park prior to a 10:30 
departure for a very scenic ride 
to Poor Reds in El Dorado for 

lunch.   
There were approximately 40 antique cars on the tour, the oldest being a beautifully restored 1912 
Ford Touring owned by Leroy and Pat Ehlers and the newest of the old cars was a gorgeous 1940 
Packard V-12 owned by Garry and Mary Gunderson.  Space here does not allow enumerating all who 

attended, but on the back of the driving directions, names of 
all who had pre-registered were listed for reference. 
 Our group occupied the entire inside dining space at Poor 
Reds and everybody was able to order what they wanted 
from the full lunch menu.  More than one ñGolden Cadillacò 
was consumed. 
 Following lunch, tour participants were invited the Pavaôs 
home where antique cars were parked in the orchard and 
vineyard for viewing.  The Pavaôs provided ice cream 
Sundaes and cool beverages for dessert and their backyard 
home winery opened for tastings. 
This is the third year in a row that the Pavaôs hosted a 

combined car club tour; David said he is already working on plans for next yearôs tour. 
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Meeting Minutes  

 

Mother Lode Model T Club - Meeting Minutes May, 11th at the Sizzler Restaurant, Auburn, Ca. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 pm by President Erik Barrett.  
Greeter Report - Junette reported that no new visitors were present this evening. 
Sunshine - Susie reported that all Club members are either well, or well along on their mending. 
Treasurer Report - Sherry provided a summary report on Club Income and Expenses.  The Club 
remains in solid financial condition as we head in to the upcoming June 4th Swap Meet.  
Secretary Report - Steve Short reported that April General Meeting minutes, prepared by John 
Saylor, were printed in the newsletter. Hearing no corrections, Steve declared the Minutes accepted 
as is. 
VP - Activities Report -  
April Shakedown Tour- Susie Krezman reported that the April 21st Shake down tour was a rousing 
success with 21 Cars and 45 Riders participating. A great Luncheon was held at the Colusa Casino, 
and it was a long day of driving for all, amazingly not even with a single breakdown! (Gordon Goodell, 
was very disappointed that he is still stuck with the trouble trophy!) 
May Poor Reds Tour- will be hosted by David Pava, May 21. The tour will include Sacramento club, 
and HCCA clubs in the area. Brad Lusk will lead the Auburn group to Cameron Park where we meet 
up with Sacramento and HCCA. David will lead us to El Dorado for lunch at Poor Reds. Followed by 
an optional stop at his home for wine tasting from his vineyard. 
LOL's May 17th- will be at Applebee's, Auburn, 11:30 am. All ladies in the club are invited. 
ACCC - Gary Krezman and John Saylor reported on their attendance to the Assoc. of California Car 
Clubs held at the CAM on April 26th and 27th. The ACCC closely monitors CA Legislative Initiatives to 
defend historic Car Drivers and their right to travel the highways & byways of California.  
Old Business - The Swap Meet - Gary reported it's coming up fast on Saturday, June 3rd for setup 
and Sunday June 4th is the Meet. He distributed a signup sheet for volunteers to staff the event and 
he briefly summarized the following key points: 

¶ Our Costs for field rental will be the same for 2017, but will increase by $150 for 2018. 

¶ We will be charging an entry fee of $25 for the vendors and a $3 for Buyers admission. 

¶ We will be using a hand stamp for attendees if they leave the field and then plan to return 
during the course of the Swap Meet. 

¶ Gary again advised that we still have a possible problem with our date for the 2018 Swap Meet 
Event due to its conflict with the 2018 National Tour in Santa Rosa, so we will be distributing a 
Change of Date Notice to all Vendors. 

¶ Julie Instness is again chairing the food booth and distributed a volunteer signup sheet.  
      We will continue to push the sale of pies donated by club members.  

For next year, 2018, we will need a new food booth chairperson.    . 
New Business - CAM membership and Gifting 
A Discussion was held on two Items which led to motions to expend Club Funds on the following: 

¶ Approval to pay $125 to CAM for 2017 Car Club Membership. 

¶ Approval to donate $500 to CAM for their current fund raising effort to reroof their Building. 
Stories - Steve Short shared his amazing find of a $20 Bill delivered by a gust of wind at Raleyôs in 
Roseville a day earlier.  Gary Krezman made a pitch that he had lost a $20 bill at Raleyôs but Steve 
did not buy his line of crap! 
50-50 Raffle - Winners were Allen Koch and Dick Johnson, each taking home $17.00 while the Club 
netted $34.00. 
There being no additional business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM, by President Barrett. 
Stephen Short: Club Secretary           
-> 
Subsequent to the meeting a discussion on the $3 gate fee determined that change would be an issue and a decision was 
made to increase to $5 to make it easier to make change.                         T- Diggins' page   4     



 
Birthdays and Anniversaries  

 

 

    
 

 

 

 

June Anniversaries 
 

Anthony & Shelly Moore 5  

Cliff & Norma Hyatt 14  

Wayne & Lynne Lyndon 17  

Erik & Julie Barrett 20  

Mark & Kendall Porco 21  

Milt & Dorothy Webb 29  
   

 

                                          
June Birthdays 

 

Rose Cardinal 1  Anthony Moore 14 
Erik Barrett 2  Paul Turounet 16 
Mike Bashore 9  Steve Elliott 22 
Richard Weitzel 9  Carol Ogrey  26 
Bob Nowack 12  Kent Keyser 26 
Martin Smith 12  Cliff Hyatt 28 
Mary Ramsey 13    

 

 

 

---Great News from the CAM Raise the Roof Campaign--- 
 
On May 23rd, the Sacramento City Council unanimously approved a Purchase-Sale Agreement 
to sell the Museum property to the California Automobile Museum. 
  This is a culmination of a long-held dream of the Museum to own our building! 
   

This year is our 30th Anniversary, and what a fitting event to begin to look toward our next 30 years. With our fundraising 

goal nearly met, we look forward to replacing the roof this year and look to other improvements such as insulation and 

climate control. After thaté.. well, the list is endless (and achievable) as owners of our own building! Our goal is to 

develop the Museum into an even better and more impressive facility and visitor experience that all of Sacramento can be 

proud of. 

Thank you for your support of the Museum. Whether you are a member, or a visitor, or simply a supporting car enthusiast, 

we appreciate the dedication of all our supporters. 

If you haven't already, it's not too late to consider helping us close the gap on our fundraising goal to Raise the Roof!  We 

still have $6,700 left to go, we are grateful for any gift, big or small. Consider making a small personal donation.   

 

 

This summer, California Automobile Museum will be displaying five cars at the California State Railroad 

Museum. The Automobile Museum will be partnering with the Railroad 

Museum from Memorial Day (05/29) through Labor Day (09/04), 

each Friday, Saturday, and Sunday at 11:00am – 4:00pm. Get a rare 

chance to see these classic machines side by side. The cars on display 

will share some technological and social aspects with trains and will 

have knowledgeable docents from both Museums to tell you all about 

them. 

This display will be included with admission to the California State 

Railroad Museum.    T- Diggins' page 5  
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2017  Officers 

 
President ---------------- Erik Barrett - 530-885-8683 
Vice President ---- Susie Krezman - 530-823-7957 
Treasurer --------Sherry Rodriguez   530-888-8083 
Secretary----------------Steve Short -  916-791-7087 

 
Board Members 

Phil Lawrence--------- (530) 273-2415  
Edward Rodriguez--- (530) 888-8803  
Brad Lusk--------------- (916) 987-1492  
Rich Baughman------- (916) 652-7827 
Sunshine --------------- Susie Krezman 
Website & Newsletter - John Saylor 

***** 
Address all correspondence to:  
Mother Lode Model T Club 
P.O. Box 4901  
Auburn, CA 95604 

 
The Mother Lode Model T Club was organized and 
became a member of the Model T Ford Club of 
America in 1969. The club is a non-profit 
organization dedicated to the personal enjoyment of 
its members through the preservation and 
restoration of the Model T Ford and especially 
through activities involving the use of Model T 
Fords. 
 
Meetings at held on the second Thursday of each 
month with the exception of December, at the 
Sizzler, 13570 Lincoln Way, Auburn, Ca. 5:30 pm for 
dinner, 7 pm meeting. 
 
Membership is open to anyone with an interest in 
Model T Fords. Ownership of a Model T is not 
necessary. 
 
Dues - Annual Dues are $20 per family. 

 

T-Diggins' 
 

Published monthly to keep members informed of 
club activities and to promote participation in 
club events. 
 
Publication copy should be sent to the editor by 
the 25th of the month to be included in the next 
issue. Send all copy to: 7304 Goldwood Way, 
Citrus Heights, Ca 95610 or email to 
j99saylor@gmail.com 

Members are encouraged to join the Model T Ford 
Club of America.  MTFCA members receive the bi-
monthly publication The Vintage Ford, voting 
privileges in national club and can participate in the 
many national club tours and events.  Annual dues 
for the MTFCA is $40.00 payable to: 

The Model T Ford Club of America 
P.O. Box 126 
Centerville, In 47330-0126 
Telephone: (765) 855-5248 
www.mtfca.com    email:   admin@mtfca.com 

 

 Club Website 
The Mother Lode Model T Club maintains a website 
at  http://www.motherlodemodelt.com.  The 
website keeps members informed of club activities, 
photos of club events and members cars.  The 
website also provides membership information and 
application.  The website also introduces those new 
to the hobby to the club.    
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42nd ANNUAL 

 MOTHER LODE 

SWAP MEET 
Sunday 

June 4, 2017 
 

Gold Country Fairgrounds 

  Auburn, Calif. 
Gates Open 5 AM ɀ All Spaces 15x25 - $25.00 

 

Vintage & Classic Cars, Parts and Memorabilia.  
 

Vendor setup available after 4 pm Saturday, June 3.   
All spaces first come basis. No Space reservation. 
All vendors must vacate by 3 pm Sunday, June 4. 
                 Sponsored by    

Alcoholic beverages, Firearms, Open fires & Vendor 
food sales are not allowed. 
 

Club run food booth with homemade pies.   
 

Contacts: 
Gary (530)823-7957, or John  (916)202-5842. 
  

More info- http://www.motherlodemodelt.com 

 
Directions: I 80 Eastbound, exit Maple St., follow signs to fairgrounds. I 80 Westbound, exit Nevada St., cross over freeway & follow signs. 
Enter at 200 Fairgate Rd. from Auburn Folsom Rd. On the Ball Field. 

http://www.motherlodemodelt.com/swapmeet

